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March 10, 2004

Dear Mr. Clement:

•/

.]JL/ib

Cc: City Council Members
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With this letter I hereby reappoint Mr. Paul Caswell of 59 Hammond Street in 
Providence, to the Providence External Review Authority for a term of one year.

Mr. Michael Clement
City Clerk
City Clerk’s Office 
City Hall
Providence, RI 02903

Thank you for your attention to this matter, and if you have any questions please do not 
hesitate to contact me.

John
Council President

COUNCIL PRESIDENT 
JOHN J. LOMBARDI 

48 GROVE STREET 
PROVIDENCE, RI 02909 

Res: 273-6585 
Office: 521-8400
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Mr. Michael Clement 
City Clerk
City Clerk’s Office 
City Hall
Providence, RI 02903
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COUNCIL PRESIDENT
JOHN J. LOMBARDI

48 GROVE STREET
PROVIDENCE, RHODE ISLAND 02909
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March 11,2004

Dear Mr. Clement:

Sincerely,

o

JJL/ib

Thank you for your attention to this matter. If you have any questions or require further 
correspondence, please do not hesitate to contact me.

With this letter I hereby appoint Mr. Stan Cameron, of 120 Robinson Street in 
Providence, to the Commission to Study and Recommend the Redesign of the 
Departments of City Clerk, City Council and Internal Auditor, as the Representative from 
the business community.

Mr. Michael Clement
City Clerk
City Clerk’s Office 
City Hall
Providence, RI 02903

COUNCIL PRESIDENT 
JOHN J. LOMBARDI 

48 GROVE STREET 
PROVIDENCE, RI 02909 

Res: 273-6585 
Office: 521-8400

iNCiTYCou:;:.”.
MAR 1 8 2004 

READ
;^ERSUP£»JITISp^?-.^-.

Jolfjzf J. Lombardi
Council President
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March 11,2004

Dear Mr. Clement;

Sjncerely,
r

*

JJL/ib

With this letter I hereby appoint Ms. Gertrude Blakey, of 115 Sinclair Avenue in 
Providence, to the Commission to Study and Recommend the Redesign of the 
Departments of City Clerk, City Council and Internal Auditor, as the Human Resources 
representative.

Mr. Michael Clement
City Clerk
City Clerk’s Office 
City Hall
Providence, RI 02903

Thank you for your attention to this matter. If you have any questions or require further 
correspondence, please do not hesitate to contact me.

COUNCIL PRESIDENT 
JOHN J. LOMBARDI 

48 GROVE STREET 
PROVIDENCE. RI 02909 

Res: 273-6585 
Office: 521-8400
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READ
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John ^^ombardi
Council President,


